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Welcome to our weekly newsletter 

Summer 8 

23rd June 2023 



In this newsletter, find out about: 

 

• Mrs Gordon's message and school news 

• Reminders and Notices 

• Internet Safety 

• Upcoming events  

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

It's been another very busy week for us at North Mundham with all of our sporting activities. It was 

lovely to see so many parents at our 3 events this week. We were very proud of the sporting skills, 

effort, teamwork and resilience that the children showed. having 3 events gives them the 

opportunity to take part in so much more and gives everyone the chance to shine, whether it's in 

individual or team events. Thanks also must go to all of the staff who worked so hard to train the 

children and to make the events run smoothly. Well done everyone. But of course, it is a 

competition and this morning in assembly we announced the final scores (from the 3 events 

combined). 

They were: 

1st- Falcons - 377 points 

2nd- Eagles - 361 points 

3rd kestrels- 338 points 

4th Kites- 298 points 

This week our assembly focus was Windrush Day which this year celebrates 75 years of the 

Windrush generation and all that they have endured and achieved over that time. Considering 

significant events like this allows us the opportunity to continue to highlight impact of discrimination 

such as racism as well as celebrate our multi-cultural country.  

In other sporting news, we have had two teams out and about this week- both of whom were very 

successful. On Monday the Year 5/6 girls' cricket team won their tournament at Goodwood Cricket 

club. This means that they are through to the County Finals on 11th July. They were especially 

praised for the fact that they all bowled over arm and were the only team to do so. On Thursday a 

team of Year 5 and 6 boys went to Medmerry school for a friendly match which they won 2-0. Once 

again our teams displayed excellent spirit, determination and support for each other.  

On Tuesday Year 1 went off to Marwell Zoo for the day. They were blessed with slightly cooler but 

dry weather and they had a fantastic day. They all enjoyed seeing the animals- the snow leopards 



and the giraffes seems to be the favourites. They all behaved excellently and came back buzzing 

about their adventures. Many thanks to our parent helpers who supported the trip. 

Today we have all come to school in our pyjamas to raise awareness for Book Trust and reading. The 

children have had a House reading session this afternoon and have shared their books with children 

in all other classes. As the weather was so nice, we were able to do this outside which made it extra 

special. 

On Monday evening a group of parents and carers came along to help Mr Burroughs with the 

grounds. They weeded, swept, tidied, cleared, pruned and painted and all of their hard work had an 

instant impact. Many thanks to those of you who helped and to Mr Burroughs for organising it. 

Staff News 

I am delighted to share with you that Miss Humphreys is expecting her first baby later this year. I am 

sure you will join me in congratulating her and her partner and wishing her well.  

 

Have a great weekend 

Best wishes, 

 

Zoe Gordon, Headteacher 
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Year 6 went to the Wood Fair and ran stall at the Summer Fayre 

Grounds evening 

 

Cricket Success 



 

Year 5 Forest School 

 



 

 



 

 

Pyjama and reading fun 
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Reminders and Notices 

 

Notices 

 

Arts' Evening 



On Friday 30th June we will be holding our Arts' evening event. Gates open at 5pm with an 

opportunity to set up your picnic and enjoy some live music, this will be followed by dance 

performances, opportunities to see the art work around the school and a chance to hear the school 

choir sing. It was a fantastic evening last year and we look forward to seeing you all there. More 

information will come out next week. The children have brought home an information leaflet today 

with more information. See below for timings: 

Timings: 5pm- Arts Event open- gate (gate North Mundham playing fields onto Year 3 and 4 

playground) open up to set up picnic on school field. Please sign in with Mrs Gordon at the gate. 

5.15pm- RnB Dance groups to perform 

5.30-6.30- School Art displays in all of the classes- take some time to wander and see all of the 

fantastic art on display 

6.30- Choir to sing (inside space closes) 

6.34- Dancehouse group to perform 

6.55-7.30- picnic and music 

Transition Days/ Industrial Action 

There are now planned teacher industrial action days on Wednesday 5th July and Friday 7th July. As 

a result of these, the secondary schools in the area have changed their main transition day to 

Tuesday 4th July. We have decided that we will have some transition time on Tuesday 4th July and 

some on Wednesday 5th July. No classes will be closed on the 5th July and Year 6 will have an extra 

Forest School session on Wed 5th while the other classes are moving up.  

New Year 4 parents will have an opportunity to meet Miss Hull from 3- 3.20 on Tuesday 4th July and 

new Year 6 parents will have an opportunity to meet Mrs Robins at the same time. 

Other teachers will be available to meet parents in their classes on 18th July. (see below) 

On Friday 7th July Year 4 will be closed as a result of the industrial action. Once again apologies for 

the inconvenience and thank-you for your understanding in these matters.  

Year 3 and 4 Girls' Cricket opportunity 

Following the success of the Year 5 and 6 girls' cricket team, Mrs Ford has offered to run 2 taster 

sessions for year 3 and 4 girls. If there is enough interest, these will run on Monday 3rd July and 

Monday 10th July from 3.20-4pm. A letter will be sent out next week about this. 

Celebration of Work 

On 18th July, there will be an opportunity to see all of your child's work and speak to their teacher 

after their report has been issued. This will be at the end of the school day. All parents and carers 

are welcome. 

Cinderella Rockefella years 5 and 6 

The two performances of the year 5 and 6 show 'Cinderella Rockefella' are on Wednesday 12th at 

1.45 (not 2.45 as on original form) and Thursday 13th July at 6pm. Please complete this form to 

indicate spaces. Each child is able to have two adults for each performance.  

 

https://forms.office.com/e/uyWu4wLF62


Previous announcements you may have missed 

Emma Milne Music assembly 

On Wed 28th June all Emma Milne's music students will have the opportunity to perform in an 

assembly at 2.30pm. Parents and carers of these children are invited to join us for this. 

Open Morning 

On Wed 28th June from 9.15- 10.30 we would like to invite parents to come and visit the school. 

This is an opportunity to see the children learning, join in a lesson and see what your child might be 

learning next year. All parents and carers are welcome to come.  

Year 6 bike ride to Selsey 

This will be taking place on Tuesday 11th July. There will be a letter with more information coming 

out next week. 

‘JSAX’ LESSONS 

 

Available to year 2 and 3 pupils 

Starting September 2023 

 

 

• Only £95 for the term (10 lessons) 

• Cost INCLUDES a brand new Jsax to take home for the term 

• Cost INCLUDES a saxophone book to keep 

• Lessons during school time on Wednesdays 

• Small group lessons 



• Learn how to read music in a fun and interactive way 

• Improves co-ordination 

• Skills transferable to other instruments 

• Limited spaces available, apply now to secure your place 

LESSONS ALSO AVAILABLE SEPTEMBER 2023 

Clarinet, saxophone, flute and recorder 

Group lessons £8, Individual lessons £13 

Low-cost instrument hire available 

PLEASE CONTACT 

Emma Milne – Specialist Woodwind Teacher emmamilnemusic@hotmail.com 

07749 295586 

TO APPLY PLEASE VISIT 

www.emmamilnemusic.mymusicstaff.com  

Internet Safety 

 

http://www.emmamilnemusic.mymusicstaff.com/
http://www.emmamilnemusic.mymusicstaff.com/


Playstation5 

 



Dates for the diary 

 

26th June- Y5/6 Boys' cricket 

28th June- 9.15- 10.30 Open Morning for all parents- an opportunity to see the school in action 

28th June 2.30pm- Music assembly (parents of pupils who learn instruments with Emma Milne are 

invited to attend this) 

28th June- Choir performance* 

29th June- Goodwood Area Schools Sports- selected pupils 

30th June- Arts' evening* 

5th July- Transition Day* 

11th July- year 6 Cycle to Selsey 

11th July Girls County Cricket finals- selected pupils 

12 and 13th July- Year 5/6 production 

14th July- Mundham's Got Talent* 

18th July- Celebration of Work 2.30pm - parents are invited to come and see their child's work. 

20th July- Year 6 Leavers' assembly (parents welcome) 9am* 

21st July- break up 

 

 

Please note that more dates will be added in future newsletters. 

 

INSET Days 2023-24 

(Nearly all INSET days are either at the beginning or end of a school holiday, we ask that you take 

advantage of these for family holidays or long weekends and DO NOT book holidays in term time.) 



Friday 1st September 2023 

Monday 9th October 2023 

Tuesday 2nd January 2024 

Monday 19th February 2024 

Friday 24th May 2024 

Contact Us 

 

If you have any questions or queries, please don't hesitate to contact us: 

head@northmundham.w-sussex.sch.uk  

office@northmundham.w-sussex.sch.uk 

01243 785502 

website 

https://www.facebook.com/NorthMundhamSchool  

Give us your views: https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/  

mailto:head@northmundham.w-sussex.sch.uk
mailto:office@northmundham.w-sussex.sch.uk
https://northmundham.w-sussex.sch.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/NorthMundhamSchool
https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/
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